
27 January 2023 

Roger Bailey 
General Manager 
Warrumbungle Shire Council 
PO Box 191 
Coonabarabran NSW 2357 

Dear Roger 

I write to you in relation to the naming proposal for the new Warkton Road 
bridge. Further to my original letter, I would like to reiterate my support for 
naming the bridge, the “John Knight Bridge” after my grandfather, John Robert 
Knight. 

I believe in the importance of acknowledging not only tangible legacies; our 
family farm, the houses, sheds and infrastructure. We should also celebrate the 
intangible heritage, my family and the values instilled in us by my grandfather as 
well as the positive di*erence he made within the community with his kind and 
generous nature. 

Kind Regards 
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Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Wednesday, 25 January 2023 6:32 PM
To: Records Officer
Subject: John Knight bridge. Attention General Manager

Good afternoon 
 
I would like to support the proposal to name the new Warkton Road bridge after John Knight. Having grown up at 
Tannabah I am well aware of the time and effort Uncle John put into the district and think the naming of the bridge 
is a small recognition of his years of service. 
 
With kind regards 
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Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Friday, 27 January 2023 2:30 PM
To: Records Officer
Subject: Naming Proposal for the New Warkton Road Bridge

The General Manager 
Warrumbungle Shire Council 
John Street 
Coonabarabran  NSW   2357 
 
Dear Mr Loane 
 
I would like to thank the Shire Council for inviting submissions supporting the proposal to name the new Warkton 
Road bridge the John Knight Bridge. 
To learn of such a request to Council is a surprise but a very much appreciated gesture. 
John Knight was a tireless worker for the community he loved and passionate about seeing it grow and develop.  To 
that end, he stood for Council and represented over many years, firstly as a Councillor then Deputy Mayor and 
Mayor. 
His dedication saw numerous achievements and fittingly, this would be recognition of his contribution to the Shire 
and Warkton Valley in particular where he was born, grew up and raised his family. 
Yours sincerely 

 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Thursday, 19 January 2023 8:04 AM
To: Records Officer
Subject: Naming Proposal Bridge on Warkton Road

 
Thursday 19 January 2023 
 
Naming Proposal Bridge on Warkton Road 
 
The General Manager 
Mr Rodger Bailey 
Warrumbungle Shire Council 
infor@warrumbungle.nsw.gov.au 
 
Dear Mr Bailey 
We would like to address the matter of naming the Warkton Road Bridge. 
There have been and are still many John Knight’s since the first arriving around 1854, with his wife Louisa. 
To show respect and remembrance for all the John’s and other Knight descendants; their achievements, resilient, to 
show the contributions and what they have given to the community; while being inclusive equal and recognizing 
that women gave as much; we would like to propose the bridge be named,  
The John and Louisa Knight Bridge.  
 
We feel that to do otherwise would show disrespect and a rather male biased prejudiced view of our history. 
 
Thank you for your interest, regards 
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Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Friday, 27 January 2023 9:53 AM
To: Records Officer
Subject: Naming Proposal for New Warkton Road Bridge. 

 

The General Manager 
 
Dear Sir 
 
RE: NAMING PROPOSAL FOR THE NEW WARKTON ROAD BRIDGE 
 
In response to your letter dated 23 December 2022 we would like to submit the name of ‘LAWRIE SMITH’ as the 
most appropriate name for the bridge located at Warkton.  
 
Lawrie and his wife Betty were a vital part of the Warkton Community and lived in the Post Office house right next 
to the bridge.  
 
Lawrie was well-loved throughout the district and known as an honourable, selfless and kindhearted man. A true 
gentleman.  
 
In 1962/63 Lawrie & Betty moved to the Warkton Post Office house and named their small holding ‘Windana’ with 
Betty taking on the role of Postmistress and Lawrie the local mailman and ‘Jack of all trades’.  
 
Lawrie was affectionately know as the ‘Magic Mailman’ due to his ability to fix appliances and small engines and 
would turn his hand to fixing just about anything. His services to the locals of the Warkton Valley were invaluable.  
 
The Post Office closed in 1981 as did many small community Post Offices. However, Lawrie & his wife Betty 
continued to serve the community by way of supporting neighbours in need and Lawrie continuing to repair 
whatever came his way as well. Lawrie also kept and maintained the local Rural Fire Service truck. A voluntary 
service that was deeply appreciated by all the community.  
 
The kindness of Lawrie and Betty will long be remembered by those of the Warkton Valley. Former neighbour  

quotes that she doesn’t know how she & her husband would have survived without the continual 
kindness and assistance of Lawrie and Betty. 
 
We appreciate your consideration of our proposal which is put forward by the following residents & former 
residents of the Warkton Valley.  
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Sent from my iPhone 
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Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Tuesday, 24 January 2023 4:30 PM
To: Records Officer
Subject: Naming proposal  for the New Warkton Road Bridge

 

 
24 January 2023 
General Manger 
PO box 191 
Coonabarabran NSW 2357 
 
 
 
 
Dear General Manager 
 
We write regarding the naming proposal for the new Warkton Road Bridge located 2.5km from the Newell Highway. 
 
We request that the bridge be named “Warkton Post Office Bridge.” The information listed below describes some of 
the history of the ‘Warkton Post Office Bridge’ and we believe the history of the bridge and Post Office can be 
preserved and remembered in this way. 
 
 

1. John Brooks was a pioneer settler who first took up the purchase block of what is now known as the 
Warkton Post Office. 

 
2. The Warkton Post Office was established in April 1925 at “Windana,” which still stands today and is situated 

approximately 100 metres on the eastern side of the bridge. It was a receiving office. Two photos of the 
Warkton Post Office are seen below. 
 

3. The locals have known the bridge as the Post Office Bridge for 98 years, as it is situated so closely to the 
Warkton Post Office- approximately 100 metres 

 
4. Albert Holt, Dorothy Maloney, Alan Seckold and Wally Berney were the Post Masters and Mistresses at 

‘Windana’ from 1925 to 1962. 
 

5. The last Post Mistress was Betty Smith, from 1963 to 1981, when it was officially closed on the 30 April 
1981. Betty and Laurie Smith, named the Post Office House ‘Windana.” 

 
6. In the late 1960’s and into the 1970’s, the school bus would stop at the Warkton Post Office. The children 

would get off the bus, collect their family’s mail and get back on. The bus would continue across the 
Warkton Post Office Bridge, delivering the children and their mail to their homes. 

 
7. “Windana” is currently owned by
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We believe that the name, “Warkton Post Office Bridge” is a very appropriate and significant name for the new 
bridge. It successfully links the memories between the bridge and the Post Office, which are in such proximity to 
each other, and retains some of the history of our Warkton area which would otherwise be forgotten. The name, 
‘Warkton Post Office Bridge’ continues the tradition of the unofficial name of the bridge known by the locals as the 
Post Office Bridge.  
 
We thank you for considering our proposal and look forward to your future correspondence. 
 
The historical information listed in this email has come from The Coonabarabran Historical Society and “Warkton”- a 
bicentennial project book. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
 
The Warkton Post Office –“Windana” The Warkton Post Office with the Warkton  
situated on the Warkton Road, approximately Bridge in the distance. 
100 metres from the Warkton Bridge.  
 
 
 
Sent from Mail for Windows 
 



1

Rejoice De Vera

From:
Sent: Monday, 30 January 2023 11:39 AM
To: Records Officer
Subject: Fwd: John Knight bridge. Attention General Manager

Good morning 
Further to my email below I would be very interested in seeing submission re Louisa Knight. is this 
possible? 
Thanks and regards  

------ Original Message ------ 
From: 
To: info@warrumbungle.nsw.gov.au 
Sent: Wednesday, 25 Jan, 2023 At 5:32 PM 
Subject: John Knight bridge. Attention General Manager 
 
Good afternoon 
 
I would like to support the proposal to name the new Warkton Road bridge after John Knight. Having grown up at 
Tannabah I am well aware of the time and effort Uncle John put into the district and think the naming of the bridge 
is a small recognition of his years of service. 
 
With kind regards 
 






